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 PREMAôs 72
nd 

Annual Meeting  

Panhandle Rural Electric Membership  

Association (PREMA) held its 72nd Annual 

Meeting Tuesday, May 23 in Alliance.  

Along with the meeting, PREMA  

ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ WŜǊǊȅ ¦ƴŘŜǊǿƻƻŘΩǎ όǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ 

with wife, Connie) retirement from the 

PREMA Board after 33 years of service. 

     Phil Zochol, Vice-President of the 

Board for PREMA, called the meeting to 

order and reported that Wayne Crawford was elected to the PREMA board of  

directors to represent District #2.  He reported that 2016 was a good year both 

financially and operationally.   

     Zochol thanked the employees for their work over the past year, noting their 

contribution to a successful year. 

     General Manager, Ryan Reiber, reviewed the 2016 financial report and  

ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ  tw9a! ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ $13  

million in operating revenue.  The major operating expense was power cost at 

$7.6 million.  Operations added over $680,687 in upgrades and replacements to 

the utility plant.  PREMA ended the year with total net margins of $447,524. 

Total assets as of December 31, 2016 are $38.8 million.   

     PREMA also returned $324,849 of capital credits to its members.   

     Reiber also touched on some of the new technology PREMA is using.  PREMA 

ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ά{ƳŀǊǘ IǳōέΣ ŀ ƴŜǿŜǊ ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ 9-bill.  Smart Hub allows the 

members to view their account information, weather history and billing data.  

PREMA is also using Facebook and the website to inform and communicate 

with members.  

     Two PREMA employees were recognized for achieving milestone years of 

service in the calendar year 2016 which included: Guy Swartz, 25 years and  

Gina Briggs, 20 years.   Thank you for your service! 
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Please make room for roadside crews 
By Abby Berry 

 

When the power goes out, so do PREMAôs line crews. Lineworkers are the first to respond after an 

outage occurs, and they work tirelessly to restore power to the communities we serve.  

If youôre traveling and see one of our crews on the side of the road, we kindly ask that you move over 

if possible and give them a little extra space to work. We deeply care about the safety of all, and this extra  

precaution ensures just that. 

If you approach a crew while traveling on a two-lane road, moving over to the next lane might not be 

an option. In this case, we simply ask that you slow down when approaching roadside crews. If you approach a 

crew while traveling on a four-lane road, and safety and traffic conditions allow, we ask that you move over 

into the far lane.  

Utility crews arenôt the only ones who could use the extra space. Emergency responders, such as police 

officers, firefighters and emergency medical technicians, often find themselves responding to emergency  

situations near busy roadways. We ask that you follow the same procedures mentioned above to help keep 

these crews safe.  

Thereôs plenty of room for all. Letôs work together to keep everyone safe on our local roadways.  
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   Madison Reiber  

     Abigail Bright  

      Taylor Vasa  

   Faith Rohrbouck  

 

 

Load management is active for July. Participants in Load management can verify which 

ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭŜŘ ōȅ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ tw9a!Ωǎ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ŀǘ ǿǿǿΦǇǊŜƳŀΦŎƻƻǇΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǾƛŜǿŜŘ 

on smart phones. Status can also be checked by calling the office 24 hours a day, at 308-762-1311. 

 


